
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
ADOPT report as the Board of Supervisors' response to Civil Grand Jury Report No. 2102,
"Tele-Mental Health: Expansion of Remote Access to Care," and DIRECT the Clerk of the
Board to transmit the Board's response to the Superior Court no later than January 16, 2022. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
There is no fiscal impact for this action. 

BACKGROUND: 
On October 18, 2021, the 2020/2021 Contra Costa County Civil Grand Jury filed the
above-referenced and attached report, which was reviewed by the Board of Supervisors and
subsequently referred to the Health Services and County Administration departments. Per
the Board's direction, the appropriate staff reviewed the report and have provided the Board
of Supervisors with the attached response report that clearly specifies: 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY
ADMINISTRATOR 

RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD
COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   01/11/2022 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Enid Mendoza (925)
655-2051

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    January  11, 2022 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Jami Morritt, Deputy

cc:

C.104

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Monica Nino, County Administrator

Date: January  11, 2022

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Response to Civil Grand Jury Report No. 2102, entitled "Tele-Mental Health: Expansion of Remote Access
to Care"



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
> 

Whether there is agreement, partial disagreement, or complete disagreement with each finding, and detailed
responses to those with partial or complete disagreement responses;

1.
Whether recommendations have been, will be, or will not be implemented, as well as whether
recommendations require further analysis, and an explanation for such responses.

2.

The California Penal Code specifies that the Board of Supervisors must forward its
response to the Superior Court no later than January 16, 2022 (90 days from receipt).

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
In order to comply with statutory requirements, the Board of Supervisors must provide a
response to the Superior Court within ninety days of submission of the report.

ATTACHMENTS
Grand Jury Report No. 2102 
Response to Grand Jury Report No. 2102 


